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20/04/20
Dear Parent/Carer
This is normally the time where I would write and welcome you all back for the summer term. However, many of you may have watched the briefing yesterday with Education Secretary Gavin Williamson and will have noted that there is no plan for schools to return anytime soon. With the lockdown being extended for another three weeks we are going to continue setting work for children to complete at home. We feel really fortunate that we already had our eschools platform which appears to be working well for communicating to everyone. We have now extended this to allow children to use it as a learning platform and as a 2-way communication tool so they can chat and contact their teacher. Miss Wigham will be releasing information on how to use this platform very soon. Please look out for this – it will have detailed information on how children can log on. Please do bear with us as we launch this – we are learning how to do it as we go! 
You may also have heard from the news that the Government have launched a new site called Oak Academy. This is an online learning resource with daily lessons for children from Reception to Year 6. We are not currently directing families to use this resource as we feel that it is quite generic – using eschools allows us to personalise the learning to our children as it is set by their own class teacher. We do however, recognise the quality of the new BBC Bitesize resources, and would encourage families to use these to supplement the learning given by school – many of our teachers are actually directing children to specific aspects of the BBC Bitesize website that link with the topics they are covering. 
Most of you by now will have seen the staff message to all of our families – we hope this offered some light relief in the current climate and allow children to see the familiar faces of the staff. You now need to keep your eyes open for the next instalment…………. 
Thank you also to all of the Year 6 families who were involved in putting together a video for staff. It certainly made us smile (and many cry!) and we miss everyone very much. 
Finally, we continue to recognise that these are difficult times and that many families are juggling home working with teaching. We would like to reinforce a message that was spotted on social media recently.  “Don’t stress about school work. In September, I will get your children back on track. I am a teacher and that’s my superpower…. Right now, I just need you to share your calm, share your strength and share your laughter with children. No kids are ahead and none are behind. Your children are exactly where they need to be”. Please do listen to this message. Whilst we are setting work that the children can complete, there is no set expectation, no right or wrong way to do it. The work is simply there for when families feel they can manage to deliver it. Remember that education 1:1 or 1:2 is more intense than in a class of 1:30 so they do not need to work for 6 hours a day – please just work at your child’s own pace. 
As always, we are here to help and if you need further information please email the school on 
kingstreet@durhamlearning.net. Once the Eschools platform is launched, you will be able to contact individual teachers directly which should speed up the process of communication. 

Yours sincerely
J Bromley
Head Teacher

